RESOLUTIONS PROPOSED FOR ADOPTION—1984

RESOLVED: that the OSD AAUW support the establishment of a National Scenic Area for preservation of the Columbia River Gorge environment, and BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED: that the OSD AAUW ask the Association Legislative Program Committee to actively support legislation establishing a National Scenic Area for the preservation of the Columbia River Gorge environment. (Hood River)

RESOLVED: that the OSD AAUW support and the Division Legislative Committee lobby for changes in Oregon state law that will call for the periodic retesting of all drivers as a condition for renewal of a driver's license. (Eugene Branch Board)



THANKS

- * To Charlotte Park for another year of putting our yearbook together. Call Barbara Larson, Membership Chairman if you need a book. Please notify her of any changes in residence name or phone numbers.
- * To <u>Kathy Ross</u> for use of another easel for our general meetings.
- * To Eleanor Ward and her orchard of Walnut trees! We sold 373 lbs. which netted us \$240.00. The Board will present for your approval how to distribute those funds.
- * To All our Members who opened their homes & brought food. We hope you enjoyed the Progressive Dinner. A special thanks go to Gildee Vaughn, Linda Boutacoff and Linda Scheuneman.

 Bette and Peggy
- * To Virginia McGraw, Freda Peterson, Sue Huggins, and Gunny Shurtz for selling Community Calendars at the Holiday Bazaar at the Armory.

NOMINEES



GAYLE CLASON

Gayle Clason, Division nominee for Recording Secretary, first joined AAUW in 1960. She joined the Medford branch in 1964 where she has served as Community and Cultural AR, EFP Chairman, Membership Vice President, and President 1971-72. Gayle was a member of the Eugene branch from 1975-79. In 1979 she transferred to Springfield-Annandale Branch (Virginia Division). Here she served as EFP Luncheon Chairman, Corresponding Secretary, Legislative Chairman, and was a member of The Association Capitol Hill Lobby Corps. She returned to the Medford branch in 1983 and presently is serving on the Membership Committee and the scholarship awards selection committee.

A busy AAUW member, Gayle still finds time to be a Rogue Gallery Attendant and a Friend of the Library.

Gayle graduated in 1960 from Colorado State University with a B.S. in Home Economics Education and has five year teaching experience.

Gayle is committed to the advancement of women, passage of ERA and continuing the scholarship tradition of AAUW.

I would like to express my thanks to Adel Longmore, Joyce Wassum, Ann Moore, Freda Peterson and Pat Sandvigen for all their help on the Fellowship Luncheon. I would also like to especially thank Virginia McGraw for allowing us to display her Van Arp Collection of Nursery Rhyme characters. The highlight of the day was, of course, Shirley Patton's collection of "Images," and we are so grateful to Shirley for being so generous with her time and talent.